
Effective May 30, 2022, the Superior Court of Pennsylvania shall discontinue 
its special dockets for Praecipes for Writ of Summons and for Notices of 
Appeal in Children’s Fast Track cases.  These options will no longer be 
available in the PACFile system, and the Superior Court Prothonotary will 
reject any such non-electronic filing. 

For further details, please see the announcement posted on the 
Pennsylvania Bar Association’s website. 

https://www.pabar.org/pdf/2022/Notice_from_Superior_Court_05202022.pdf

